The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from April 08, 2021
Oakland Library~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Christian Mash, Tina Buckel, Fred Fox, Clinton Bradley, Diane Nye-Paugh and Linda Ashby. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director, Georgie Pingley, Executive Assistant, Allen Dunson, Systems Administrator and Patrick Depret-Guillaume, Friendsville Branch Manager.
Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:00pm.
The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the previous meeting. Tina made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. Christian seconded the motion, which carried unanimously. 

The Financial Statements for March 2021 were reviewed by the group. Tina asked Georgie about the balance under the current month’s Compensated Absences. Georgie explained that expense paid from this account is generally for workers who leave employment and have annual compensation owed to them. Clinton motioned to accept the Financial Statements and Fred seconded the motion. The motion carried and the statements were received and filed.
The Director’s Report was reviewed and discussed by the group. 
Thomas also introduced Patrick Depret-Guillaume, the new Friendsville Branch Manager, and gave him an opportunity to address the group.

Items of Old Business were discussed:
· Allen discussed various quotes for endpoint protection and gave his recommendation. Malwarebytes Endpoint Protection was the least expensive quote and is the Library’s current service. Allen explained he would be happy remaining with Malwarebytes. The group asked if he had asked for a 3-year quote in addition to the annual price. Allen said that he did not. It was suggested that he request a 3-year contract price that included a clause for performance to follow up the one-year agreement. Christian motioned to accept the annual agreement for Malwarebytes Endpoint Protection for $3,241 to be paid from the Operating Budget’s account Automation & Annual Costs. Linda seconded and the motion carried unanimously. 
· Allen explained to the group that the license for his remote software expires the end of April. He discussed a quote received from RealVNC, the current provider, to renew the annual license for $813.60. This is near the same amount as paid the previous year. Tina motioned to accept the quote from RealVNC to renew the annual VNC Connect license for $813.60. Diane seconded the motion and all were in favor. This expense will be paid from the Operating Budget’s account Automation & Annual Costs.
· Thomas discussed the Maryland Capital Building Grant with the group. He explained he has been in contact with the architect LAI, Inc. regarding the Friendsville Branch building project. He said that the firm has supplied a partial list of the required documents for the projects, but the documents are not acceptable per the Capital Grant representatives. The architect firm also has not produced documents providing project building costs. Thomas informed the group that he is contacting another architect firm named Murphy & Dittenhafer.
Thomas said the even though the Garrett County match is still 50/50, he is applying for a 90/10 grant match. The deadline to receive documents from the architect is May 1st.
Items of New Business were discussed:
· The group reviewed Policy 402 – “Materials Donation”. Thomas explained that he updated the policy by adding the words “or discarded” under the Regulations statement. Christian motioned to approve the revised policy and Clinton seconded the motion. All were in favor.

· The group reviewed Policy 502 – “Records Retention”. Thomas explained that he updated the policy by adding record types that are kept by the Library. Clinton questioned where we acquired the current Retention Policy. I told him that I had received the information from SEK. Thomas suggested the policy be tabled until the next meeting and the group agreed. 
· Thomas explained that Irene Padilla would like to change how WMRL is governed. She would like to institute a Board of Trustees to govern the Regional group. Thomas explained that there are mixed feelings about the likely change.
Other Business items were discussed:
· Thomas told the group that he had received information from LGIT about Life and Disability insurance. He understands the budget does not allow for the extra expense at this time, but it is something he would like to add in the future.
· Thomas told the group that we have received the second part of the audit bill but he is holding it, hoping to get a reduced fee in return for the lateness of the audit. He told them that he has made a couple phone calls but has not received a return call from anyone who can give the discount. The bill was due the first part of March.

· Karl reminded the group that the Trustees will have officer elections at the July meeting. He announced that he will be stepping down as President of the group but will be finishing his five-year term.

· Karl said that he was reviewing the Library’s Bylaws and could not find a statement within them stating that elections would be held every two years. He said he was sure the group had voted on that. Georgie said that she also remembered the Board voting to have elections every two years. Karl said that the Bylaws needed to be reviewed and asked for a volunteer to perform the task with him. Christian said that he would be happy to look at them with Karl.

The next meeting will be held Thursday, May 13, 2021 at 5:00PM at the Oakland Library.
Tina made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:55 PM. Clinton seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Minutes taken and respectfully submitted by Georgie Pingley.
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